
          December 16, 2020 

 

RE: Support S.B. 360 

 

Good afternnoon Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chair Stephens, and ranking member Kelly. While I 
am a BOD member of multiple organizations, my testimony today is in the capacity of an 
individual in support of S.B. 360. 

Our God given right to keep and bear arms is enshrined in the Second Amendment to the United 
States Constitution and Article I, Section 4 of the Ohio Constitution. 

Just as many people wait to buy batteries and toilet paper until they “need them,” some people 
also delay the purchase of guns and ammunition until they perceive a real need.  

No government official should be able to prohibit individuals from exercising fundamental 
Constitutional rights or obtaining supplies for basic needs, especially in times of unrest. 

S.B. 360 accomplishes this goal and is good public policy. I endorse this legislation and urge its 
passing. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Jim Irvine 

 

Jim Irvine is an advocate for liberty, people’s right to bear arms and self-defense. He serves on 
the Board of Directors of Buckeye Firearms Foundation and Second Amendment Foundation. 

jim@irvine1.com 

440-503-3011 

 


